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Sport, What’s Coming up, Device time 

Welcome to the first newsletter of 2019.  Welcome back to you all and a special welcome to the 23 
students who began their time at Eskdale on Monday, with 13 of those children having their first ever 
day at School.  It was awesome seeing the children coming in on Monday.  They had smiles on their 
faces, they were excited and when it came time for 
class they were ready to learn.  Those three combined 
make this a great place to learn and to work.  We 
welcomed all of our new families with a powhiri and I 
was impressed with the way our children were able to 
perform on the very first day back.  

The partnership between home and school is an 
important one and has proven to be a key ingredient in 
students being successful at school.  We look forward to 
working with you in 2019 to ensure that your child/ren 
succeed at Eskdale School.    
        The students were happy to catch up with their mates after the break! 

Eskdale School Teaching Team and Support Staff: I am pleased with the teaching and support 
staff team we have put together for 2019.  I know that they are all looking forward to the year ahead.  
A key aspect of the school home partnership is communication.  If you ever have any concerns, 
worries, wonderings please make contact with the classroom teacher in the first instance.  The 
sooner we know the sooner we can attend to issues and little things don’t become big things.  If you 
ever feel that an issue hasn’t been addressed please contact either one of the Deputy Principals or 
myself, my door is always open. 

During the school day an email is often most effective way of getting in touch with a teacher.  

Principal:    Tristan Cheer  principal@eskdale.school.nz 

Deputy Principal:(Jnr School) Mike Moriarty   mikem@eskdale.school.nz 

Deputy Principal:(Snr School) Tineke Hill   tinekeh@eskdale.school.nz 

Kotare Class: (Y1/NE)  Sue Stilwell   sues@eskdale.school.nz 
     Emma Lantsbury  emmal@eskdale.school.nz 

Tui Class: (Y1/2)   Jo Drager   jodr@eskdale.school.nz 

Kea Class: (Y1/2)   Debbie Bramwell  debbieb@eskdale.school.nz 

Kokako Class: (Y3/4)  Sophie Andrews  sophiea@eskdale.school.nz 

Ruru Class: (Y3/4)   Holly Morrison  hollym@eskdale.school.nz 

Toroa: (Y4/5)   Bryony Lovatt  bryonyl@eskdale.school.nz 

Hihi: (Y5/6)    Justin Bicknell  justinb@eskdale.school.nz 

Kereru: (Y5/6)   Kim Wallace   kimm@eskdale.school.nz 
     Kate Aiken   katea@eskdale.school.nz 
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Karearea: (Y5/6)   Tineke Hill   tinekeh@eskdale.school.nz 
     Catherine Lee  Catherinel@eskdale.school.nz 

Kuaka: (Y7/8)   Angela Roydhouse  angelar@eskdale.school.nz 
     Alex Jones   alexj@eskdale.school.nz 
     Wendy Gillespie  wendyg@eskdale.school.nz 

CRT/ART:    Catherine Jurgens  catherinej@eskdale.school.nz 

Sports Co-ordinator:  Kellie Harkness  kellieh@eskdale.school.nz 
           OR 
         sport@eskdale.school.nz 

Support Staff 

Office Administrator:   Mary Doohan  admin@eskdale.school.nz 
Office support:   Maree Baird   mareeb@eskdale.school.nz 

Teacher Aides:   Sandra Rolls 
       Mel Squires 
       Moira Anderson 

Caretaker and Grounds:   Wally Woods 

School Cleaner:   Linda Barnes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The pool has been in hot demand since our return on Monday!  Over 250 swimmers through on Tuesday.   
The children are certainly making the most of this awesome resource. 

 

Reporting to Parents/Meet the Teacher Night: After parent’s feedback and moving forward with 
best practice we have reviewed our process of school reporting to parents.  

This year we will begin with the meet the teacher evening on Monday 18 February.  Timings for this 
are 5:30pm - 6:15pm for Junior School and 6:45pm to 7:30pm for Senior School. During the 
changeover time we will be putting on a free sausage sizzle.  

The other elements to the new reporting process are a parent/teacher interview at the end of Term 1 
and second parent/teacher interview at the end of Term 2.  At the end of the year there will be a 
written report coming home. 

We look forward to sharing with you your child’s progress, strengths, and challenges throughout the 
year.   

School Fees/Donations:  We have been able to keep the recommended school fees/donation at the 
same amount as last year - $35.00 per term. These form an integral part of ensuring we can provide 
all of the resources we want to for our students.  The funds provided by the Ministry of Education do 
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not cover all of the resources we believe are essential for every child to experience success.  Over 
the past 12 months we have used the school donations for increased teachers in classes (reducing 
teacher to student ratio), increased reading recovery time and bought some robotics, and STEAM 
resources. 

2019 Recommended School Fee/Donation:  $35 per term or 

 Individual Child $140.00 per year discounted if paid in term 1 to $120.00. 

 Two Children $280.00 per year discounted if paid in term 1 to $240.00. 

 Three or more children $420.00 per year discounted if paid in term 1 to $360.00. 

STEAM and “Learning through play”: Both of these are terms you may well be familiar with or 
have heard your child talking about at home.  If not yet, I am sure you will hear them talking about it 
in the coming months.  STEAM and learning through play are two child centred initiatives we use to 
deliver the New Zealand Curriculum at Eskdale School.  On Monday night at 6.00pm to 6.30pm in the 
hall we are having a night where we will be sharing information about these initiatives. 

Hats: The summer terms (Term 1 and 4) students are required to wear a hat.  Please remind your 
child to bring their hat and to apply sunscreen before leaving home.   

Shade Sail:  On the first day of the summer break we had one of the school shade sails stolen (Blue 
one).  If you notice one where there wasn’t one before I am sure the police would love to know.  
Thank you Adrian Tayler for setting up some surveillance cameras after this incident to deter other 
troublemakers.  

Napier City Council Speed Limit Bylaw review:  As some of you may be aware they are reviewing 
the speed limits around Napier.  As part of the review they are proposing that Hill Road has a 
maximum speed of 80kmph.  They are also recommending that the speed limit past all urban schools 
be changed to 30kmph.  This would not include our school.  For the safety of our children I believe 
the speed limit past our school should also be 30kmph and I am sure many of you would agree that 
our children deserve the same level of safety as the town schools.  You can submit your thoughts to 
speedlimits@napier.govt.nz before 8 March 2019.  I am sure the more feedback they get the more 
they will listen. 

Recreational Screen time:  A number of studies are beginning to raise 
concerns about the amount of recreational screen time children and young 
adolescents are having.  Recent studies in the UK, Canada and Australia 
have shown that too much recreational screen time encourages obesity, has 
a detrimental effect on sleep, fitness, and cognitive, social and emotional 
development.  The factors outlined are all important for children achieving 
well at school.  In new guidelines released after considering the results from 
the study Australia, Canada and South Africa recommend that recreational 
screen time should be avoided in 0-2 year-olds, limited to a maximum of  
1 hour a day in 2-4 year olds and 2 hours per day in 5-17 year olds. These 
guidelines are things we should all keep in mind along with knowing what 
our children are viewing online. 

Jaap’s Sunflowers:  Jaap planted the sunflower seeds he was given last 
year and this is what happened over the summer break.  Must be some sort 
of record!  

Culture Corner: Our whakatauki for our value of 'Community' is "He waka eke noa" which means - 

we are all in this together.   

As part of our teacher development and learning with our tamariki in the classroom, we look deeply 

into our school whakatauki and what it means to us and our community.  Here are some ideas you 

can talk about at home with your child/ren that we will also be talking about at school: 

mailto:speedlimits@napier.govt.nz


 Waka is often used as a metaphor for a journey.  When we are in a waka, there is unity in a 
shared purpose. 

 Sometimes we may feel out of our depth as the canoe moves faster and the water gets 
deeper. 

 There is a possibility of tipping out of a waka and sometimes we can feel like this with our 
learning or when we make mistakes.  

 Sometimes we cannot see where we are going and we need to have to trust for others to help 
guide us. 

With all of this in mind, we must always remember that we are all in this together.  We support, trust 

and look after each other.  Do you have any other ideas to add to our whakatauki that might be useful 

for our shared understanding?  Send your ideas to culture@eskdale.school.nz   

Thank you all for your support at the beginning of the year.  This year has been the smoothest 

beginning to a year since I have been at Eskdale.  The children have returned to school prepared and 

ready to learn.  Keep an eye on the school calendar and in particular the dates of upcoming events 

because as always it is going to be a busy term. 

Tristan 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER * 
11 February STEAM Play Information Evening 6.00pm 

12 February Weetbix Triathlon 

15 February Art Deco Dress Up Day 

18 February Meet the Teacher Evening 

19 February Beach Education Trip Year 5 and 6 (Kereru/Karearea) 

20 February Beach Education Trip Year 5 and 6 (Hihi/Toroa (year 5’s only) 

5 March Junior School Swimming Sports at Eskdale School 

7 March Junior School Swimming Sports back up day 

8 March Swimming Sports at Napier Aquatic Centre, Onekawa 

13 March Coastal Cluster Swimming Sports 

15 March Fun Triathlon and Picnic 5.00pm at Eskdale School 
 

*See also Eskdale School Website Calendar:  www.eskdale.school.nz   

 

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 

Welcome to another year.  Our school library is now ready to be used again.  Each class will have a specific time in 

which they will visit the library as a class, please ask your child what day they go, this will help you/them organise 

when to send books back to school.  The library will be open during lunch and play times during the week after week 

3 when students are able to come in and change books, just read or chill out with 

friends or by themselves.  

This term the main focus for the library managers will be to sort out our senior 

readers and reclassify many of them with input from teachers and students.  

Last year we were able to reclassify our non-fiction / information books and the 

junior and fast fiction readers. 

Wanted: Any Year 5 or 6 students who wish to apply for a librarian position 

applications are open now.  Write to Ms D stating what qualities you would bring 

to the position of being a responsible librarian.    

Applications close Friday 22nd February. 
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‘Yummy’ School Sticker Promotion 

What is it? 
Eskdale School has been registered in the 2019 Yummy Sticker Promotion. The Yummy stickers collected will 
be converted into a winning share of the $200,000 sports prize pool from DG Sport.  
 
What to do? 
Shop at your local New World, Pak’n Save and participating Four Square stores. Purchase Yummy apples, 
either bags with cut-out labels or individual apples with Yummy stickers. One cut-out label is worth 10 apple 
stickers. 

 

 
 

Send the stickers into school to be placed on collection sheets in each class. If you would like your own 
collection sheet for home please collect one from the school office. 
 
What will happen? 
At the end of Term 3 all collection sheets will be collated and sent off to the promoters and we will then be 
contacted to let us know how much we have to spend on sports equipment.  
 
The more we collect, the more sports gear we get, so get going and start collecting your Yummy cut-out labels 
and stickers!  It would be great if we could all get behind this and collect as many stickers as possible. 
 
2018 saw Eskdale receive close to $400.00 worth of PE equipment.  It would be great if we could do this again 
in 2019. 
 
If you have any queries please contact me kellieh@eskdale.school.nz 
 
For more information visit:  http://www.yummyfruit.co.nz 
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